
Dear Senate Inquiry - Shared Parental Responsibility Bill 2005 
 
This is a my submission to the Senate Inquiry into the provisions of the Family 
Law Amendment (Shared Parental Responsibility) Bill 2005 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
This inquiry is the most extensive inquiry to be held since the inception of the 
Family Law Act in 1975. 
 
I would humbly ask the members to think that fatherless children are a growing 
reality and as a result of the lack of male role model in the lives of these 
evergrowing single parents childrens, the enormous psychological damage done to 
these innocent victims of the evergrowing divorce numbers, we should stop and 
reflectand ask ourselves what kind of society is Australia going to have. 
 
Some interest groups are constantly using the domestic violence issue to 
alianate children from their fathers. 
 
The domestic violence is an "&#304;ndustry" and is geared to vilify only men! 
 
&#304;t is has been demonstrated by countless research that domestic violence is 
not a gender issue, but, perpetrated on an equal basis by females toward their 
spouses. The most recent of these research was concluded by  
Professor David M Fergusson 
Executive Director 
Christchurch Health & Development Study 
Department of Psychological Medicine 
Christchurch School of Medicine & Health Sciences 
which concluded that both males and females were equally perpetrating domestic 
violence in the home. A copy of this report is herewith attached for your 
consideration. 
 
&#304;n conclusion of my submission, I would ask you to consider whatever 
decision you are going to make to be based on an impartial and fair basis. As 
the ramification of whatever happens will be felt by the parents and their 
childrens for generations to come. 
 
Thank you and God speed. 
 
Thank you for reading my submission 
 
Name: Joe Bianchi 
Postal Address: Miami FLA USA 
 
 
(See attached file: DV SURVEY BY NZ PROF..pdf)  




